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	PRESS RELEASE


Today pyrotechnic articles were sold in SAPA and a retail chain despite the ban
(Prague, December 30, 2020) Today, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority, in cooperation with the Police of the Czech Republic, carried out an inspection of establishments located on the premises of the Prague SAPA market. Pyrotechnics were sold on the spot, which is contrary to the current measure of the Government of the Czech Republic. A violation in the surveillance competence of the CTIA was also detected. 

Today, the CTIA Inspectorate of the Central Bohemian Region and Prague, in cooperation with the Police of the Czech Republic, carried out an inspection at the SAPA marketplace. Pyrotechnic articles of categories F1, F2, F3 and P1 were offered for sale on the premises. Pyrotechnic articles were sold to inspectors acting as ordinary consumers, i.e. in the context of so-called retail sales, even though the sale of pyrotechnic articles is currently prohibited in ordinary establishments. The inspection carried out by the inspectorate found that the sellers were trying to sell pyrotechnic articles despite the measures of the Government of the Czech Republic. They "hide" this sale in the information given in the present case on the door of the establishment, which implies that the sale of the products is possible only for sole traders. But the inspectorate proved otherwise.

The inspection showed that the total weight of the pure component (explosive substances) was exceeded. More than 350 kg of pure component were found on the spot, which is contrary to Act No. 206/2015 Coll., on Pyrotechnic Articles.

The inspection has not yet been completed; measures have been imposed on the person inspected to supplement the required documents and records, which will then be assessed and evaluated by the inspectorate and on the basis of which the inspectorate shall take any further measures under his surveillance authority.

Earlier this week, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority also found the sale of pyrotechnic products in two shops of a chain store (in Prague and Beroun). This case was documented and will be submitted to the Police of the Czech Republic for further investigation of suspected violations of current measures of the Government of the Czech Republic.
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